
TOWN OF BLEECKER 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

JULY 19, 2023 
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 
Councilman Becker:  Present 
Councilman Croucher:  Present 
Supervisor Howard:  Present 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Present 
Councilman Smith:  Present 
Also in attendance were Kathy Henry and Paul Brink 
 
 
Councilman Smith made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  It was 
seconded by Councilman Becker and approved:  In Favor: 5  Opposed:0 
 
 
Clerk Report: 
  In June the Town took in $414.60; $23 in Dog Licenses, $100 in Transfer Station Permits, 
$191.60 in Building Permits, and $100 in Sporting Licenses. It was disbursed;  $94.48 to DEC and 
$320.12 to the Supervisor. 
 
 
Code Enforcement: 
 John Furlong reported 8 inspections, 1 Certificate of Compliance, 1 new permit, and provided a 
confirmation certificate for completing his in-service training requirement for this year. 
 
DogControl: 
  No Activity 
 
 
The Bookkeeper, Supervisor and Assessor’s reports were submitted. 
 
 
Highway, Building, and Grounds: 
Paul Brink reported that the new mechanic did not show up, so we need to advertise again for 
the job.  A CDL license will be required. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

RESOLUTION #30-22 
Contract for Ice and Snow Removal on County Roads 

 
Councilman Smith offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Whereas, the County Superintendant of Highways & Facilities of Fulton County has submitted a contract 
for the removal of snow and ice control from certain designated County Roads within the Town of 
Bleecker under Section 135A of the Highway Law, now be it therefore 
 
Resolved, that pursuant to Section 135A of the Highway Law, the Bleecker Town Board does hereby 
accept the contract for snow removal and ice control as submitted and authorizes the Supervisor and 
Town Board to execute the contract. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Croucher and approved;  In Favor: 5   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Croucher:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Smith:  Yes 
 
Supervisor Howard told the Board that a representative from the Caroga Lake Volunteer Fire Company 
will be present at the August Board meeting to answer any questions on the proposed Fire District. 
 
Supervisor Howard also said that the Town Attorney has the paperwork for a proposed right-of-way 
across Williams’ property to the Lutheran Cemetery. Jeff Williams has no objection to the proposal. 
 
 

RESOLUTION #31-22 
Authorization to Pay General and Highway Fund Bills 

 
Councilman Becker offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board has hereby audited and approved for payment General Fund bills 
#V-73 through #V-80 for a total of $5,476.75 and Highway Fund bills #V-58 through #V-67 for a total of 
$7,255.91. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Smith and approved;  In Favor: 5   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Croucher:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Smith:  Yes 



 
Councilman Smith made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Councilman Croucher and approved;  
In Favor: 5   Opposed: 0 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 
Recorded and submitted by Toni Johnson, Town Clerk 
 

 


